COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday Oct 11, 2011
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Second Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
In attendance: R. Talbot, E. Davidson, H. LaCortiglia, P. Nelson, J. DiMento
Meeting is called to order at: 7:39pm

Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills
Seconded by J. DiMento
Motion carries - unanimously
· Bills:

	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	Town of Salisbury
	$146.45 
	INVOICE # 1
	09/07/11 

	Town of Salisbury
	$293.73 
	INVOICE # 2
	09/07/11 


· Guests:

Affordable Housing Trust  -- Update from the Trustees
Charles Waters (and the other members of the Georgetown Affordable Housing Trust ) is in attendance to update the CPC on the Housing Production Plan (HPP). The HPP is going to the Board of Selectmen for approval and then subsequently to the DHCD for their approval.

This gives the Trust a Plan that will show how to move forward with respect to Affordable Housing. 

Plan highlights 4 needs:

Low income rental units 

Rental units for seniors

Homeownership for low income families

To create a Aff Housing Program for first time homeowner housing.

Also deemed critical is the need to preserve the existing affordable housing stock. One way to do this is through the use of buydowns.
The CPC thanks the Trust members for joining them at the meeting. 
· Correspondence:


Email from Diane Jodoin relating that there may be cost overruns on Emergency Shelter 

Project.
Diane Jodoin, Housing Authority Director is in attendance. She gives the CPC an update on the Emergency Shelter Project at Trestle Way

The Project has run into a snag. It was originally anticipated that the cost would be $28,500. The State usually assumes the cost of the engineering but it was learned after Town Meeting that they would not be doing this in this case. The engineering cost came to $9,200.  Nagle Engineering (the engineer) has agreed to eliminate $1500.00 of that cost. However that still leaves a deficit since the appropriation was for $30,000
One of the Housing Authority board members has suggested the use of a used generator in place of a new unit..

CPC members express that this is not the optimum solution since Town Meeting Voters approved the appropriation premised upon a new generator being installed.

Diane is advised to add the additional costs into a new project suggestion. The CPC will 
consider that in this upcoming cycle. Until then Diane is advised to move forward with 
the work but hold off on the actual purchase and installation of the generator itself.
· New Project Suggestions Received:


The following Project Suggestions were received by the CPC.
· Map 18 lot 39 Conservation Acquisition Suggestion
· Historic Preservation of Assessors Commitment Books 
· Historic Preservation of Town Vital Records 
· State Match of CPA Funds from Dept. of Revenue
DOR has reported the CPA Match numbers for this year.
For our town the Round 1 Distribution is $78,254 ; 
the Round 2 Distribution is $39,514 ;  
the Round 3 Distribution is  $23,252
That means our total match will be at 48.01% this year, 
or in dollars, a total of $141,020.
· Future meeting dates of the Committee:

Tuesday, October 25, 2011 at 7:00 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

Tuesday, November 8, 2011 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

Tuesday, November 22, 2011 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

Tuesday, December 13, 2011 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

Tuesday, December 27, 2011 at 7:30 PM Town hall 2nd floor meeting room

Motion by J. DiMento to adjourn
Seconded by D. Talbot.

Motion carries – unanimously
· Adjournment is at 9:20pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2011.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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